


 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published, with your 
personal information removed, at: https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official- 
information-requests/.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

Caroline Butterworth 
Deputy Chief Executive – Auckland and Northland 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Patrick Dougherty 
General Manager – Construction and Innovation  
 




